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NOTICE TO THE MARKET 
 

 
Caixa Econômica Federal (“CAIXA”) announces to the Brazilian society, its clients and 
employees, and the market in general that the Board of Directors approved the election of the 
following Vice-Presidents:  
 

• Mrs. Maria Cristina Abdelnour Farah for the Vice-Presidency of Retail Business. 
 
Mrs. Farah was born in São Paulo/SP and has a bachelor’s degree in Psychology with 
specializations in Public Management and Business Management. 
 
She was a CAIXA employee from 1984 to 2017, the year she retired. Mrs. Farah worked for 33 
years at CAIXA’s Service Network and held several management positions, such as Portfolio 
Manager and Branch General Manager. 
 

• Mrs. Lucíola Aor Vasconcelos for the Vice-Presidency Operating Agent. 
 
Mrs. Vasconcelos was born in Brasília/DF, has a bachelor’s degree in Accounting, an MBA in 

Project Management and a master’s degree in Accounting. 

 

She has been a CAIXA employee since 2001 and held management positions in the Risks and 

Government Funds areas. 

 

 
 
 
 

Brasília, May 26, 2023 
 
 
 

Luiz Felipe Figueiredo de Andrade 
Managing Director of Finance and Investor Relations 

Caixa Econômica Federal 


